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Is there a certain group of individuals – or a certain organization or
institution – that is infamous for instigating and fomenting wars and
revolutions? Please consider the following quotes:

“When in 1095, Pope Urban II proclaimed the First Crusade, some Christians
[Ed.: i.e., Roman Catholics] thought it desirable to kill the Jews in Europe
before proceeding so far to fight Turks in Jerusalem. Godfrey of Bouillon,
having accepted the leadership of the crusade, announced that he would avenge
the blood of Jesus upon the Jews…leaving not one of them alive; and his
companions proclaimed their intention to kill all Jews who would not accept
Christianity [Ed.: i.e., the Roman Catholic version of it].” – Will Durant
(1885-1981; historian; “The Story of Civilization”)

“…In 1208 a crusade was ordered by Pope Innocent III [Ed.: against the Bible-
believing Albigensian Christians in southern France]; a bloody war of
extermination followed, scarcely paralleled in history. Town after town was
put to the sword, and the inhabitants murdered without distinction of age or
sex. …Within a hundred years the Albigenses were utterly rooted out.” – Henry
H. Halley (“Halley’s Bible Handbook”)

“The whole frightful responsibility for this terrible Thirty Years’ War [Ed.:
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1618-1648] must rest upon the [Ed.: Holy Roman] Emperor Ferdinand II, and his
teachers, rulers, and bosom friends – the Sons of Loyola [Ed.: i.e., the
Jesuits].” – Theodor Griesinger (“The Jesuits”; 1873)

“The Thirty Years’ War, 1618-1648, was a series of conflicts that became the
last great struggle of religious wars in Europe. It was fought almost
exclusively on German soil…but before the war ended, it involved most of the
nations of Europe. The underlying cause of the war was the deep-seated
hostility between the German Protestants and German Catholics – with the
Jesuits and Cardinal Richelieu, who was the real ruler of France, fanning the
fires to accomplish their ends. When the war was over it had totally wiped
out the German economy leaving behind a waste land where one half (some
historians say even two thirds) of the population were dead.” – John Daniel
(“The Grand Design Exposed”; 1999; Page 77)

“It is my opinion that if the liberties of this country – the United States
of America – are destroyed, it will be by the subtlety of the Roman Catholic
Jesuit priests, for they are the most crafty, dangerous enemies to civil and
religious liberty. They have instigated MOST OF THE WARS of Europe.” –
Marquis de Lafayette (1757-1834; French statesman and general)

“…Most [Ed.: of the leaders of the French Revolution (1789-1799)] had been
educated and trained under Jesuit tutelage. Names like Voltaire, Diderot,
Turgot, Condorcet, d’Alembert, Desmoulins, and Robespierre were all inspired
Jesuit college students rallying behind their instructors’ Enlightenment
cause. No wonder there was no true opposition to the movement from the Jesuit
camp. Remember well! The French Revolution is nothing less than a prototype
of what the whole world is soon to be plunged into.” – John Daniel (“The
Grand Design Exposed”; 1999; P. 262)

“…The Roman Catholic Church sowed the seed of division between the two great
sections of this country, dividing North from South on the burning question
of slavery.” – Bill Hughes (“The Secret Terrorists”; 2002; Page 53)

“This war [Ed.: i.e., the American Civil War of 1861-1865] would never have
been possible without the sinister influence of the Jesuits. We owe it to
popery that we now see our land reddened with the blood of her noblest sons.”
– Abraham Lincoln (1809-1865; 16th U.S. President)

“The [Ed.: American] Civil War [Ed.: of 1861-1865] was not a ‘homespun’
affair. It was the result of the same upheavals that have changed the face of
Europe. The promises and active help of the European empires and the Church
of Rome along with the Jesuit Order had stiffened the resolve and attitude of
the Southern leaders, some of whom were quite willing to see the monarchic
principle triumph in North America.” – C.T. Wilcox (“The Transformation of
the Republic”; 2005; Page 8)

“The public is practically unaware of the overwhelming responsibility carried
by the Vatican and its Jesuits in the starting of two world wars – a
situation which may be explained in part by the gigantic finances at the
disposition of the Vatican and its Jesuits, giving them power in so many
spheres, especially since the last conflict.” – Edmond Paris (French author;



born a Roman Catholic; “The Secret History of the Jesuits”; 1975 Chick
Publications Edition; Page 9)

“So the WAR-LIKE sentiments of [Ed.: Pope] Pius X were clearly expressed in
1913 already.” – Edmond Paris (“The Secret History of the Jesuits”; 1975
Chick Publications Edition; Page 117)

[Ed.: Pope Pius X in 1913 had told Austrian Prince Schonburg the following:
“It would certainly have been better if Austria-Hungary had punished the
Serbians for all the wrongs they had done.”]

“What were the Hapsburgs [Ed.: Roman Catholic rulers of the Austro-Hungarian
Empire] supposed to do [Ed.: after hearing the statement of Pope Pius X in
1913 that Austria-Hungary should have punished the Serbians]? [Ed.: The
answer: They were to] chastise Serbia, an Orthodox [Ed.: Christian] nation.
The prestige of Austria-Hungary, of those Hapsburgs who, with the Bourbons of
Spain, were the last supporters of the Jesuits…would have greatly increased.
For [Ed.: Papal] Rome, the affair became one of almost religious importance;
a victory of apostolic monarchy over Czarism could be considered a victory of
[Ed.: Papal] Rome over the schism of the East.” – Edmond Paris (“The Secret
History of the Jesuits”; 1975 Chick Publications Edition; Page 117)

“Among the many initiatives in his long diplomatic career, [Ed.: Eugenio]
Pacelli [Ed.: Pope Pius XII; pope: 1939-1958] was responsible for a treaty
with Serbia which contributed to the tensions that led to the First World War
[Ed.: 1914-1918]. Twenty years later he [Ed.: i.e., Pacelli] struck an accord
with Hitler which helped sweep the Fuehrer to legal dictatorship while
neutralizing the potential of Germany’s 23 million [Ed.: Roman] Catholics (34
million after the Anschluss [Ed.: the annexation of Austria by Nazi Germany
in March of 1938]) to protest and resist.” – John Cornwell (“HITLER’S POPE:
The Secret History of Pius XII”; 2000; Page 4)

“The Jesuits…installed puppet dictators throughout Europe. They were:

[1.] Bavarian Germany and the Third Reich – [Ed.: Adolf] Hitler [Ed.: born-
died: 1889-1945] [Ed.: Hitler was put into power by Jesuit-controlled German
Knight of Malta Franz von Papen and other influential German Roman Catholics,
such as Monsignor Ludwig Kaas, a leader of the German Roman Catholic Center
Party.]

[2.] Italy – [Ed.: Benito] Mussolini [Ed.: born-died: 1883-1945] [Ed.: Jesuit
Don Luigi Sturzo, chief of the Catholic Party in Italy, helped bring
Mussolini to power.]

[3.] ‘Vichy’ France – [Ed.: Henri Philippe] Petain [Ed.: born-died:
1856-1951]

[4.] Spain – [Ed.: Francisco] Franco [Ed.: born-died: 1892-1975]

[5.] Austria – Seyss-Inquart

[6.] Poland – Frank



[7.] Slovakia – [Ed.: Jesuit] Priest [Ed.: Monsignor] Tiso

[8.] Croatia – [Ed.: Ante] Pavelitch [Ed.: alternate spelling: Pavelic] [and]

[9.] Belgium – Degrelle.

All these Roman Catholic, Jesuit-controlled, Jew-hating dictators were loyal
to the greatest war criminal of all, Papal Caesar Pius XII and his master,
Jesuit [Ed.: Superior] General Wlodimir Ledochowski.” – Eric Jon Phelps
(“Vatican Assassins”; 2001; Page 478)

“The role played by the Vatican in the Vietnam War (1956-1976) was not only
important, it was decisive. …Since without the Vatican such a war would have
never occurred.

Initially, the Vietnam conflict had nothing to do with the USA. …It had been
a problem dealing exclusively with French colonialism. The defeat of France
during the Second World War (1940-1945) had inspired Indo-Chinese national
aspirations for ultimate independence from French Imperialism throughout
Asia.

…The Vatican opposed the move [Ed.: for an independent Vietnam] since it
wished to retain and to control the former French colonies; to that effect it
plotted the setting up of a Vietnam controlled by Vietnamese [Ed.: Roman]
Catholics [Ed.: who were a very small minority in Vietnam].

…[Ed.: The Vatican] plotted for a territorial split which divided the country
into North and South. …Whereas the North remained a Communist enclave, the
South turned into the territorial and political domain of three fanatical
[Ed.: Roman] Catholic brothers.

These three [Ed.: brothers] formed a kind of triumvirate, whereas one became
the president, known as President Diem; the second became Chief of Police;
and the third [Ed.: the Archbishop of Hue] controlled the Church. The [Ed.:
Roman Catholic] brotherly triumvirate in this manner came to control the
political, ecclesiastical, and police machinery of the whole country – a
control which they kept with an iron fist until two of them were murdered
three years later.” – Avro Manhattan (“The Dollar and the Vatican”; 1988;
Pages 108 and 109)

“…It was the Vatican, with the help of the U.S. Catholic lobby headed by
Cardinal Spellman, that initially propelled [Ed.: Roman Catholic] Diem into
power [Ed.: in predominantly Buddhist South Vietnam]. The powerful trio,
namely [Ed.: Pope] Pius XII, Cardinal Spellman, and John Foster Dulles, were
behind the setting up of a semi-totalitarian regime in South Vietnam from its
inception.” – Avro Manhattan (“The Dollar and the Vatican”; 1988; Page 110)

“The Jesuit Order is an association of highly organized warrior priests. They
are politicians first and foremost and have been expelled from virtually
every country they have had the opportunity to corrupt and destroy. Their
modus operandi is political and educational infiltration and subversion and
the fomenting of wars and revolutions in order to weaken and mold the target
country into submissive pliability, to then be used to carry out their



purpose of global ecclesiastically backed dictatorship. The United States is
no exception to this.” – C.T. Wilcox (“The Transformation of the Republic”;
2005; Page 8) [Ed.: His book can be ordered on www.lulu.com.]

“…Wherever a totalitarian movement erupts, whether Communist or Nazi, a
Jesuit can be found in the role of ‘advisor’ or leader; in [Ed.: Communist]
Cuba Fr. Armando Llorente; and in Argentina the neo-Nazis are led by Fr.
Menvieille.” – Emanuel M. Josephson (American physician and historian; 1968)

“Roman Catholicism was born in blood, has wallowed in blood, has quenched its
thirst in blood, and it is in letters of blood that its true history is
written.” – Baron DePonnat (French statesman; 1940)

Note: We can see from the quotations in this handout that it is NOT “the
Jews” who are fomenting wars and revolutions (as some folks allege); rather,
it is Papal Rome and the Jesuit Order!

FOR FURTHER RESEARCH (on the real fomenters of wars and revolutions – and
related topics):

The Secret History of the Jesuits” by Edmond Paris. (This book shows how1.
the Papacy and the Jesuits started two world wars.)
Please do a “google-style” search on the Internet for the following2.
books: “The Catholic Church and Nazi Germany” by Guenter Lewy; “Hitler’s
Pope” by John Cornwell; “The Vatican Against Europe” by Edmond Paris;
and, “The Vatican’s Holocaust” by Avro Manhattan.
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